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November 19, 2024 

The Honorable Thomas J. Vilsack 
Secretary  
U.S. Department of Agriculture  
1400 Independence Avenue, S.W. 
Washington, DC 20250 

Dear Mr. Secretary: 

Members of the National Association of State Departments of Agriculture (NASDA) and their 
counterparts from Canada, as well as federal representatives from Mexico have concluded a 
meeting of the 33rd Tri-National Agricultural Accord.  The Tri-National Agricultural Accord 
represents a longstanding commitment among the senior state and provincial agricultural 
officials of Canada, the United States, and Mexico to work together collaboratively on 
agricultural trade and development issues.  The resulting communiqué from this dialogue is 
enclosed. 

The delegates were unanimous in our call for the renewal of the USMCA trade agreement when 
it comes up for review in 2026.  We fully recognize that there are challenges that need to be 
addressed in specific sectors, but these can and should be attended to in a way that does not 
jeopardize the strength and vitality of our North American trade relationship.   

Delegates focused considerable attention on preparation and planning for the introduction of 
foreign animal disease.  While we appreciate that there have been numerous exercises involving 
select participants, USDA has not held exercises directly involving all state and provincial 
agricultural leaders across the three nations.  We strongly urge USDA and your federal partners 
from Canada and Mexico to organize and fund periodic exercises involving federal, state, and 
industry partners to ensure coordination, communication, and capacity to prevent, detect, and 
respond appropriately to a foreign animal disease incursion. 

Another highlight was an examination of international agricultural extension programs. 
Delegates discussed efforts to promote and expand extension programming for the benefit of 
Canadian, Mexican, and U.S. rural, indigenous, and minority stakeholders and encouraged each 
respective federal government to continue seeking opportunities to expand information sharing 
among our nations. 

On a final note, the success of the Accord meetings could not be possible without the generous 
assistance of the staff from the Foreign Agricultural Service, and the Animal and Plant Health 

Enhance American food and agricultural communities through policy, partnerships and 
public engagement. 



Inspection Service.  We truly value this collaborative and productive relationship and thank you 
for your leadership that ensures USDA's active and thoughtful participation. 

Sincerely, 

Wes Ward 
Secretary 
Arkansas Department of Agriculture 

President 
National Association of State Departments of Agriculture 

cc: Alexis Taylor, Under Secretary, Trade and Foreign Agricultural Affairs
Jenny Moffitt, Under Secretary, Marketing and Regulatory Programs
Daniel Whitley, Administrator, Foreign Agricultural Service
Dr. Michael Watson, Administrator, Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service
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